COASTAL BICYCLE TOURING CLUB
August 5. 2019

General Meeting Minutes

President Deborah Wharff called the meeting to order at 6:45 PM.  There were 24 members and guests present.

1. There were seven new members added for the months of June and July.  They are Tomas Tovar, Howard Levy, Gabriele Hauck, James & Tina Dasher, Einar Anderson, Kenneth Pierce and Jim Woods.  Welcome to the new members.
2. The Board of Directors is preparing a list of possible "away" rides for 2019 and 2020.  Deb Wharff will incorporate all of these rides into a survey for members to prioritize.  The rides will also be listed on the website.

3. CBTC members receive a 5% discount on the Savannah Century registration.  There are still two available volunteer opportunities for Sunday morning registration.
3. Deb Wharff introduced Chateau Mangaroo as the new Ride Coordinator.  She will be asking for guidance and help from club members.  She expects to be in full operation of the position in October.  

4. There are two new rides being introduced in August. One is the Islands ride which some members already ride on Sunday morning.  There is also an Isle of Hope ride that will be the B/C ride when the A group rides with the Gallery Espresso group.

5. The club had it's first evening social ride on July 21st at Skidaway Island.  There was good participation from members and non-members and additional evening social rides will be offered in the future.

6. Treasurer Debra Griffith advised that the CBTC balance as of 7/31/19 is $2310.94.  The Treasurer report for July is as follows:

Bank Balance for 30 June 2019:        $2234.52

Income:

    18.00  Savannah Banana Ticket

      3.00  CBTC Publicity

    60.96  Membership Dues/PayPal

Expenses:

    <5.54> Reimbursement for Dues Over-Payment

Bank Balance for 31 July 2019:       $2310.94

7. Vice President Kim Turner advised that a Smart Cycling class is being offered by Bike Walk Savannah on Saturday, August 10th from 2 to 6 PM.  Kim and Ken Robichaux will be conducting the on-site portion of the test.

- 2 -

Kim also advised that the green surfacing of the Price Street bike lane has been completed.

8. Kim introduced the speaker for the evening, Brent Buice, who gave a presentation on the East Coast Greenway and Tide to Town initiative.  

Deb Wharff closed the meeting at 7:40 PM.

The next CBTC general meeting will be held on Monday, September 9, 2019.

Submitted by John Arney, CBTC Secretary

